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Advanced Field Action Communication – P77121114 
 
Chrysler Group LLC (Chrysler) announced a safety recall on certain 2005 model year 
(DR) Ram 1500 series trucks equipped with a Chrysler built 9.25” rear axle. 
 
The above vehicles were built with a rear axle pinion nut that could come loose while 
driving.  Excessive loosening of the rear axle pinion nut can allow the pinion gear to be 
drawn into the rear axle assembly, resulting in rear axle lock-up.  A locked-up rear axle, 
under certain driving conditions, could cause a crash without warning. 
 
Chrysler will conduct a voluntary safety recall on all affected vehicles to install a rear 
axle pinion nut retainer. 
 
Dealers will be notified of the launch of this safety recall by way of established methods 
used in the past. 
 
We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries on 
involved vehicles. 
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